
Data Submitted (UTC 11): 12/12/2023 4:27:09 PM

First name: Joann

Last name: Garbarini

Organization: 

Title: 

Comments: Aging hardware makes climbing routes and descents less safe, which causes more accidents.  This

would increase demand on already overworked volunteer Search and Rescue (SAR) organizations.

 

The new directives will make existing routes more hazardous by discouraging maintenance of bolts and anchors.

 

Volunteer SAR organizations are overworked because of increasing usage of wilderness.  Proposed directives

FSM 2355 would create even more demand on SAR.

 

Rappelling off of bolts or fixed anchors is often the only option for climbers to self-rescue before activating SAR

resources. 

 

The proposed directives would prevent climbers from safely retreating from routes without SAR rescue, for

example during inclement weather


